## Kareema M. Smith: Counseling Psychology Doctoral Student

## Poster Acceptance

Dear Kareema,

Thank you for submitting a poster proposal to Division 17 - Society of Counseling Psychology for presentation at APA 2023.

We are pleased to inform you that your poster proposal, Examining the Experiences of Counseling Psychologists That Lead in Higher Education, has been accepted to be presented in-person by Division 17 - Society of Counseling Psychology. APA 2023 will include many high-quality posters and we are excited to have yours among those being presented.

Your poster will be listed in the official APA 2023 program with the title, author names, and their institutional affiliations. You can also upload your poster to the virtual poster hall if you choose. You will receive an email from APA in late April with the date, time, and location of your poster session, and information about accessibility accommodations for presenters. You will also receive an email from APA in June with information about how to upload your poster and short video to the virtual platform.

Please note that all presenters, including poster presenters, will need to register for APA 2023. Registration opens at 10 a.m. ET on April 25. Any member of the American Psychological Association of Graduate Students (APAGS) who is presenting as first author within a symposium or paper/poster session will have their registration fee waived if they register before July 1. (This is a one-time exemption for each APAGS member.)

If your plans have changed or one or more of your co-presenters is unable to attend APA 2023, notify the Division 17 - Society of Counseling Psychology <a href="mailto:Program Chair">Program Chair</a> and email us at <a href="mailto:convention@apa.org">convention@apa.org</a>.

Once again, thank you for your submission and congratulations!